
The Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead on
Monday 22 April 2013, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman) R C Terry, R Holroyd, A Jones,
                            Mrs A Thomas, Miss J Jacobs, L Davidsen
                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC, 7 parishioners.

        Apologies for absence: - B Morgan, Mrs Bird, Cllr J Else WBC
1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the 18 March 2013 meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2143    Illegal dumping on Federal Mogul site – There is nothing further to report at this
            stage. Mr Davidsen agreed to continue to monitor developments at the site. 
2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood has been cleaned out by WBC. The drain on the Milford Rd has been jetted, but it still appears blocked. Mr Murphy has spoken to Ian Fowler about this and the problem seems to be that the drain is fractured. SCC is planning to repair it.  
2432
The war memorial needs repairs and maintenance - The Clerk reported that the work would start shortly.
2508B
Parking around the village green and other areas – Parking reviews are actioned once a year by the SCC highways team, usually in September. Mr Morgan has accordingly requested SCC to undertake a parking review around the Woolpack, village green and school. No further updates to report at this stage.
2547
New boulders for the Burford Lodge Recreation Ground - Mrs Thomas agreed to assist in providing details and a quote was now being sought.
2550
Burford Lodge Recreation Ground notice - Further to the recent request for a 
postcode for the recreation ground which serves the tennis club, football pitches and 
allotments etc., the Clerk reported that WBC has agreed a postcode of GU8 6HF. 
However, it was felt that the postcode could be misleading as it was located in 
Milford Road. This will again be reviewed. It was also agreed that a new 
signpost to

the Burford Lodge Recreation Ground should be placed at the road entrance.
2551
Thursley Road & Burford Lodge Tree Works – Mr Holroyd has agreed to take down the trees in Burford Lodge at no cost to the Parish Council. Mr Holroyd would, prior to the works being undertaken, speak to Mrs Gunner with regard to the intended works.
2553
Playground inspection report checklists - Mr Jones has undertaken an inspection of the Burford Lodge recreation ground based upon the agreed plan. A number of minor items would need to be attended to in due course. The Jubilee Playground inspection has been undertaken by Mrs Thomas. The next inspection would be June. 
2554
Thursley NNR Advisory Group Meeting - Mr Murphy gave a brief synopsis of the meeting at the last Parish Council meeting. Mrs Jacobs asked if NE were satisfied
with the width of the firebreaks. Mr Murphy reported that he had raised the matter
and it is still outstanding. The Chairman suggested Miss Jacobs should again raise the matter with Mr Giles at the forthcoming fire control exercise at Thursley
2559
It was asked if Waverley Scouts Football Club could use the Burford Lodge recreation ground on a Saturday during April/May. This was agreed. A nominal fee would be levied at £50.00. The tennis club are to be notified when a date has been fixed. Mr Murphy was awaiting further contact from the Waverley Scouts.

2570
Allotment footpath - A request has been made to provide a hard surface footpath from the car park to the allotments. After a general review the Parish Council felt that 
the costs would be
prohibitive. However, if the allotment association would 
accept a substantial increase in rental it could be reconsidered. 

2573
Provision of bus shelter - The Parish Council discussed the provision of a new bus shelter on Milford Road. It was suggested that SCC be asked to review any proposed location. SCC would need to be consulted as land owners and as the Highways Authority. The Parish Council agreed to consider funding options. Mrs Thomas raised the issue as to whether there was significant support for a bus shelter. The Clerk had raised the matter  with WBC as they are responsible for bus shelters, and was awaiting a response.
4.0 
FISH & CHIP SHOP PAVEMENT
2586
The matter was ongoing and a definitive response was awaited from SCC as to who 
owns the footpath and layby and to review the legal position. Also is the 
footpath 
strip a pavement? If so, can cars park there legally if they are preventing 
pedestrians 
and wheelchair users using the pavement?
  
When this is received the matter would be further considered, bearing in mind the Parish Council have made certain statements already on the various reviews.


Mr Holroyd declared an interest in the item.

5.0 ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING
2587
A general review was given at which 7 parishioners attended. It was hoped that a draft set of minutes would be issued shortly as requested. A question was raised as to the objectives for the coming year. It was pointed out that this would be on the May agenda, as this was the next year’s Council’s decision. However, the Parish Council should only identify objectives which were within its own control (as opposed to those which were the responsibility of other bodies).
6.0 HANKLEY COMMON 
2588
Mrs Thomas attended a recent meeting on the 17 April 2013 with the cyclist group who use the commons to review the current position on permissive rights for cyclists. The aim is to produce a map of suggested permissive routes, to be agreed with the MoD. But recent action by the MoD which threatens to remove cyclists permissive access has caused much local concern. 
Mr Murphy and the Chairman of Thursley Parish Council have therefore jointly approached Lt Col Bishop of the MoD to request a meeting to discuss public access issues generally relating to Hankley. The council fully endorsed this approach.

7.0 ELSTEAD POST OFFICE
2589
The Parish Council have been advised that the sub-postmaster would be looking to 
retire in due course. This would be agreed following a suitable person taking over or 
relocation locally, this would be subject to a public consultation should a relocation 
be required.
8.0
TOWN & PARISH PLANNING FORUM
2590
The previous meeting was postponed but has been rearranged for the 21 May 2013 at 
WBC. Mr Murphy, Miss Jacobs and the Clerk would attend.
9.0
SURREY FIRE & RESCUE TRAINING EXERCISE – OPERATION 
WILDFIRE
2591
Surrey Fire and Rescue (SFRS) are staging 2 simulated fires on Thursley NNR. A 
scenario will be enacted to aid in SFRS training and response to wild fires on the 
commons. Miss Jacobs would attend and bring up the fire break situation as 
mentioned in minute 2554 above, together with the issues of fencing and the 
cattle grazing and how these would be controlled in such an incident.
10.0      CHURT PARISH COUNCIL – REVIEW OF WINTER ROAD 

TREATMENTS
2592
Churt Parish Council is investigating how it could respond to gritting and snow 
clearing of roads not covered by SCC Highways programme in times of severe 
weather.

 


The Parish Council have been asked if it would be interested in this approach. Mr 
Murphy agreed to attend any such meeting held, no dates have yet been suggested.
   
11.0
BURFORD LODGE RECREATION – FITNESS INSTRUCTING
2593
The Parish Council has been approached and asked to consider a request to allow a 
fitness instructor to undertake classes attended by 1 to 10 people. It was in principle 
agreed, but further details would be required as to times, when during the week and 
what would be needed. If this was acceptable a trial period would be given and at this

time a charge would not be incurred, but would need to be reviewed in due course.
12.0 ELSTEAD VILLAGE HALL
2594
The Parish Council has been advised that after a number of years in place, the

existing treasurer was standing down and the post would now be undertaken by


Mrs Linda Muir. 
13.0
AFFORDABLE HOUSING SITES IN THE PARISH


2595
Mr Morgan raised the issue of affordable housing sites in the Village last month and 
advised that WBC need to review all Parishes for location of housing sites. The 
Parish Council needs to review all  potential housing  sites in the village as WBC are 
likely to be required to identify further sites as part of the local planning process. It 
was agreed to ask the Planning Committee to review this item and report its findings 
to the Parish Council 
in due course. It was agreed that Miss Jacobs could attend 
this meeting.
14.0 
ELSTEAD MARATHON
2596
The 7th Farnham (Elstead) Scout group have requested to use the Village 
Green on 5

July 2013 for the marathon, tug of war and BBQ. This was agreed.
15.0
SURREY FUTURE CONGESTION PROGRAMME
2597
Responses to this consultation need to be submitted by 29 May 2013. Mr Murphy agreed to respond to the draft to highlight  the problems accessing the A3 at the Milford roundabout.

16.0
SURREY RAIL STRATEGY CONSULTATION DRAFT
2598
A consultation draft to be reviewed by members for a response by 28 June 2013.


This can be reviewed on www.surreycc.gov.uk/surreyrailstrategy  
17.0
PLANNING MEETING
2599
The minutes of the planning meeting held on 25 March 2013 were noted.

18.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2600
The reports received were noted.
19.0     CORRESPONDENCE 
2601
The problems caused by inconsiderate parking  at Springfield were raised.Mr Murphy 
made the point that Mr Morgan has raised the matter with SCC and it would be 
reviewed by SCC in September. Cllr Harmer suggested that the Parish Council could 
review what it is seeking from the survey and assist in moving this forward with 
suggested options.  It was agreed that this issue would be put on the agenda for the 
May meeting.
2602
Jubilee playground - Concerns have been raised about the gate to the playground. This has been checked and confirmed acceptable. The Parish Council are not able to lock the gate for a number of reasons. The Council agreed that the matter had been fully considered and no further action should be taken.
2603
The Parish Council has been copied in with regard to Hankley Common BW101 
Truxford – Lions Mouth and the issue of possession. This was noted. 
20.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2604
Accounts for payment:

The following accounts for April are presented for payment:                             £

*
C P Newman
- Salary April (net), meetings, copies,                               399.31

            mileage

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                   156.00                                               
*
Surrey ALC Ltd - Annual subscription                                                  688.03                                                       
*
Help In Elstead – Grant aid                                                                    250.00
*
Elstead United Reformed Church – Hire of hall                                    45.00

*
Kompan Ltd – Extra hire of fencing, main entrance ramp                 1,005.70

*
Maxwell & Co – Preparation of end of year forms, P35,14                     72.00

*
P O’Donnell – Burford Rec hire of roller                                              148.32
21.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS 

2605
It was suggested that  a key objective for 2013/4 should be to maintain public access 
to Thursley and Hankley Commons and work with Thursley Parish Council to resolve 
the issues arising with the MoD. Mr Murphy pointed out that the Parish Council 
should concentrate on issues and achievement s which were likely to be within its 
own control, but agreed that it would be quite appropriate for the Council to give 
priority to public access issues in the year ahead. 
22.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2606
Concern was expressed at the wear and tear on the Jubilee Playground surface. It was 
suggested to extend the safety surface. This is to be considered.

2607
The ditch running adjacent to Bridge House needs clearing out. It was agreed to ask 
the handy man to attend to it.

Meeting closed 21.55pm
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